October 26, 2007
Mary Schroer
Nebraska Department of Environmental Quality

P.O. Box 98922

1200 N Street, The Atrium, Suite 400

Lincoln, NE 68509-8922

RE:  Request for Permit modification of NPDES General Permit NER300003
Dear Ms. Schroer:

The City of Lexington in conjunction with the Nebraska Stormwater Cooperative has been working on the department’s request for additional information regarding wet weather monitoring. Considering the immense cost of wet weather monitoring, it is our contention that it would not be economically feasible to accomplish our goals set forth within minimum control measures 1 through 6 and continue with minimum control measure 7.  We feel that taking into account the cost estimates to establish baseline data that is already available and approved by the EPA is not in the best interest of our Storm Water Management Plan.  The cooperative has assembled two different bid packages as follows:
1. The first bid looked at a contract with United States Geological Survey to perform the monitoring as it is required by our general permit.  The cooperative approached USGS as a group in hopes to provide some cost sharing efforts.  

· USGS feels that they could not perform the sampling in accordance with the requirements as written, stating “USGS cannot justify the additional federal hiring it would take to squeeze all the work into one year and then have to let staff go afterward”, and have requested the following variation from the requirements.  They would divide the work into two three year cycles by collecting half of the cities in 2008, half in 2009 and reporting an this data in year 2010.  They would then have to repeat these cycles to fulfill our requirements.  
· The cost of this would meet or exceed $300,000 in the first permit term per community.  
· This approach would also have a finished report outside of the five year permit term.
2. We also obtained a bid for sampling units, with the hopes that the City of Lexington as well as the members of the cooperative could handle all of the testing with our current staffs. 
Sincerely,    
Joe Pepplitsch

City Manager  

